MINUTES
Weston Beautification Committee
February 2, 2022

Present: 
Pat Glass, Karin Gianitti, Jim Jamieson, Claudia Hahn

January 26, 2023 Minutes 
Pat made a motion to approve, Karin seconded, all in favor. Minutes approved. 

Maintenance update
Claudia reported that Jonathan Luiz has agreed to have Town Custodian, Benny, power wash and paint the Jarvis fence along the street at Weston Rd and Norfield Rd. 

Town Green
Tom Tavella, the Landscape Architect, requested that Beautification would site the trash, recycling bins, bike rack and drinking fountain on the plan. It was agreed that the Fountain is too costly and there were worries about it freezing and cluttering the site. Fountain should be deleted. The Committee decided that the other items should be sited near lamp post 3 on the plan. 
Jim asked about maintenance on wooden slats new benches.
Claudia is getting estimates on repairing the stonewall in front of Town Hall along the new Veterans Memorial. 

Claudia reported on a conversation she had with Anita Dinwoodie from Lachat Town Farm. Lachat no longer may hold private functions so there will be no conflict with private usage of Town Green. 
Going forward, a common calendar should be kept by the Town to avoid overlapping events on the same day. 

The Committee confirmed that the planting color scheme at the new Veterans Memorial should be Red, White, and Blue but the new 9-11 Memorial does not have to be. 

Recap of Special Meeting with Veterans Committee and Memorial Designer
A “Boulder Donation Drive” will be held to find Weston boulders to be used for the new Veterans Memorial. Once the Historic District Commission approves the new Veterans Memorial design we can begin the Boulder Drive.  The Marketing Committee will assist. 
The Veteran Committee is going to be putting out an ask of the public for names of veterans who perished in the Iraq and Afghanistan conflicts. 

Spring Planting
The Senior Center will need to have perennials replaced that died last year and the Library Garden will have new plantings to replace the 5 Clethra that were stolen and additional plantings as needed. Karin Feingold is helping with the design and plant choices. 

Meeting adjourned 12:30 pm

Respectfully submitted, 
Claudia Hahn
